
 
 
 
   

CHILDREN’S MENTAL HEALTH AND PROVIDER SUB-COMMITTEE 
 MEETING MINUTES 

Wednesday, September 23, 2020 
 

 
Present: Melissa Mezo, Jeff Cappe, Joy Husmann, Mike Davidson, Clarissa Grange, Laura Raynor, Jeri 
Gowen, Cydnee Lopez, Darren Bushee, Linda Pratzner 
 
STRATEGIC PLAN/GAPS AND NEEDS ANALYSIS REVIEW 
The Children’s Mental Health/Provider subcommittee will be putting together two surveys for the 
Behavioral Health Board members to submit. The survey for the Strategic Plan is for each board member 
to have input into next year’s goals and the other survey is for the Gaps and Needs Analysis from the 
State Behavioral Health Board Council (SBHBC).  The Gaps and Needs Analysis is due at the end of 
October 2020 to the SBHBC.  Recovery4Life has five interns helping out with the subcommittee in the 
coming months.  The Division of Behavioral Health (DBH) is developing a Crisis Response System that is 
behavioral health oriented on a statewide basis; this will be part of the Strategic Plan.  The Region 3 DBH 
has implemented a Crisis Response Team that can be deployed for adults or adolescents available 8am 
to 5pm Monday through Friday.  The Recovery Centers’ funding expires September 30th and Recovery 
Idaho will not be receiving that money moving forward.  Instead, Idaho Department of Health and Welfare 
(IDHW) will issue funding to anyone who wants to support recovery support services within the 
community.  IDHW will focus on outcomes and data reporting with the recovery centers as well as intake 
and internal services.  The Idaho Office of Drug Policy has their strategic plan and this subcommittee 
should review this plan for collaboration opportunities.  The Gaps and Needs Analysis are due twice a 
year in September and March to be included in the report to the Governor.  Dahlia Stender is chairing the 
Juvenile Justice Committee in Region 3 and she will need help through the PFS grant and Board to fulfill 
their goals.   
The survey for the Strategic Plan will focus on the top three goals and top two strategies for the 2021 
fiscal year.  The other survey for the Gaps and Needs Analysis will need to match the format that the 
SBHBC is requesting from the board.  Jeff Cappe will create another survey for the Strategic Plan by 
October 2 for review.  The survey then would be deployed to the board members on October 5 or 6 and 
due back by October 16. Joy Husmann will receive the results so she can review before the October 
Behavioral Health Board meeting.   
The second survey for the Gaps and Needs Analysis has been requested by the State Behavioral Health 
Board Planning Council for the Boards to complete.  The board members will participate in this survey.  
The interns from Recovery4Life will create a survey for the Gaps and Needs Analysis with the same 
timelines as the Strategic Plan survey.  Both these survey results will be reviewed on October 19 and 
consolidate the information to present at the October Behavioral Health Board as an action item to vote 
on moving forward to send to the SBHBC.   
At the last subcommittee meeting; Darren Bushee was tasked to reach out to the probation officers 
provided by Tricia Lofton.  He will follow-up on this item. There is no Juvenile Mental Health Court per 
Mike Davidson.  Mike Davison to update page five of the Strategic Plan with current statistics within the 
data matrix.    
 
Action:  Linda Pratzner will send the Governor’s Report and the Strategic Plan to the subcommittee 
members.  Joy Husmann will send the revised Strategic Plan to Linda Pratzner. 
 
Next meeting scheduled: Wednesday, October 28, 2020 at 12:00 p.m., Southwest District Health 
Gunderson Room  
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